
From: yarmlane convenience [mailto:yarmlaneconvenience@yahoo.com] 
Sent: 16 April 2020 14:56 
To: Polly Edwards <Polly.Edwards@stockton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Alcohol Application 

Good afternoon officer, 

Following the telephonic conversation, I would like to confirm that I am amending the sale of 
alcohol hours from 09:00 am to 10:00 pm.  

Kind Regards 

Adnan  

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone 

On Thursday, April 16, 2020, 1:51 pm, Polly Edwards <Polly.Edwards@stockton.gov.uk> wrote: 

This document was classified as: OFFICIAL 

Hi 

Further to your application for alcohol at Yarm Lane Convenience Store – I confirm that the 
applcaiotn is for alcohol sales from 06.00 – 23.00  

I telephoned you to bring your attention to our Council Licence Policy.  

Link attached: https://www.stockton.gov.uk/media/877189/licensingactpolicy2016.pdf 

This Policy states that: 

Shops, stores and supermarkets will in general be licensed to provide sales of alcohol for 
consumption off the premises at any time when the retail outlet is open for shopping but new 
or variation applications requesting that the sale of alcohol starts before 9.00am or finishes 
after 10.00pm in residential areas will generally be refused. In addition, new or variation 
applications for the supply of alcohol for consumption on the premises before 9.00am or after 
11.30pm (12 midnight on a Friday and Saturday night) in residential areas will normally be 
refused. 

You confirmed over the phone that you would be willing to amend the licence to start at 
09.00 and finish at 22.00 in line with the Council’s Policy. I did advise you that we recently 
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had a hearing where the Licensing Committee members did amend the hours to run 09.00 – 
21.00 as this too was in a residential area.  

  

I advised we would need your willingness to amend your applcaiotn in writing and therefore 
this email is for you to read and confirm that you are happy to amend the times on your 
applcaiotn.  

  

Regards,  

Polly Edwards 

Licensing Officer  
Licensing  
Stockton Borough Council  

Municipal Buildings  

Church Road  

Stockton-on-Tees 

TS18 1LD 

T: (01642) 528544 / 524802 

E: Polly.Edwards@stockton.gov.uk 

Visit our website at https://www.stockton.gov.uk/community-safety/trading-standards-and-licensing/  

 Help protect our environment by only printing this email if absolutely necessary 
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